
 

Hakuba Newsletter   April 2023  March 25, 2023

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
  

Meeting between the mayor of Hakuba Village Toshiro Maruyama and H.E. Dr. Clemens 

von Goetze, the German Ambassador to Japan 

On 9 February 2023 mayor of Hakuba Village 

Toshiro Maruyama held a meeting with H.E. Dr. 

Clemens von Goetze, the German Ambassador to 

Japan. 
 

At the meeting held in the Hakuba Village 

Mayor's office, the Ambassador introduced the 

exchange of soccer and chorus with 

Oberwiesenthal, Germany, which is a sister city of 

Hakuba Village. Both sides exchanged views on 

the further revitalization of exchange between 

Hakuba Village and Germany in the future. 

Hakuba Sister/Friendship Cities 

Kawazu Town, Shizuoka 

Taichi-cho, Wakayama 

Oberwiesenthal, Germany 

Lech, Austria 

After March 13, 2023, the use of masks is up to personal choice. Please 

remember to be understanding and respectful of personal choices not to force 

someone to wear or take off their masks. 

＜Effective Mask Use＞ 

〇We recommend wearing a mask in certain settings, in order to prevent the 

elderly and those who at high risk of severe illness from being infected. - When 

in medical institutions. 

- When visiting medical institutions and nursing homes where people at high risk 

of more severe disease lives. 

- Crowded settings such as crowded commuter trains and buses (excluding 

those that permit seating for all passengers, such as Shinkansen, commuter 

liner, highway bus, charter bus etc.). 

〇When people at high risk of severe illness during the spread of infection go to 

crowded places. 

＜If you are symptomatic＞ 

If you are feeling sick, have tested positive, or currently living with others who 

have tested positive, stay home even if the symptoms are mild. If you have to go 

out for a hospital, avoid crowded settings and wear a mask. 

＜Regarding the mask use in healthcare facilities and nursing homes＞ 

Wearing mask is recommended for those who work in settings such as healthcare 

facilities and nursing homes, in proximity to those who have a high risk of severe 

illness, including the elderly and immunocompromised. 

※While personal mask use is based on individual choice, operators are permitted 

to enforce certain regulations for its users and employees on its premises, for 

reasons such as the prevention of infection. 

♦Regarding Appropriate Mask Usage 

【Notes for Children Mask Use】 

- The healthy development of a 

child should be taken into 

consideration, in pertaining to 

children’s mask usage. 

- Additional infection control 

measures may be placed in the 

future, depending on the number 

of infections. Nonetheless, we ask 

supervisors to observe the wellness 

of their child while using a mask, 

as mask usage affects the health 

and well-being of the child 

differently than to that of an 

adult. 
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FY2023 Opening dates/fees for disposal of bulky waste&disposal fees for equipment subject  

to the Home Appliance Recycling Low 

At Matsukawa river side Bulky Waste Drop-off station and Recyclables Drop-off station 



 

※Please dress warmly in winter. Room shoes are also good. 

※When you enter the room, please wash your ｈand ａｎｄ  

ａｌｓｏ your child's hands， and ｔｈｅｎ fill out the health 

check list first. 

※The room may be closed or the opening hours may be 

changed depending on the COVID-19 infection situation. If 

you have any questions, please contact the Kosodate Shien 

Room. 

※Notices from the Kosodate Shien Room will also be posted 

on the Hakuba Village official website and the Hakuba 

Village Maternal and Child Health Handbook Application 

"Ohisama Memories by BO-SHI-MO: 母子モ". 

 

 
Ｆｏｒ ｉｎｑｕｉｒｉｅｓ：  

Kosodate Shien Room ａｔ 0261-72-3025 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

♦Health check-up for infant and toddler ♦Vaccination 

◆Kosodate Shien Room 

 

※Registration is required to use the Kosodate Shien Room. 

Please fill out the registration card when you use the room for 

the first time. 

※Currently, the Kosodate Shien Room offers Free Use Services 

Sunday through Friday from 9:30 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. and 1:00 

p.m. to 4:00 p.m. 

 

CLOSED : March 29(Wed) - April 5(Wed) 

☆The yard of the Child Care Support Facility is closed during 

the winter. When entering the facility, please use the 

entrance on the staff room side. 

☆The Shien-Room is closed on Sundays during the winter 

season. 

※When using the Kosodte Shien Room, please be sure to 

 take your child's temperature at home before coming to 

 the room. 

♦Clinic, Hospital and Pharmacy on Duty on Holiday  

 

Library Information 
 
Open 9:00 – 18:00   Close: Every Monday, National Holiday and Every last Friday of month 

                             (The last Friday of the month is a national holiday,the closing day will be changed.) 

In addition, there may be times when temporary closure or temporary closure is unavoidable. The library will be closed 

from Monday, April 10 to Wednesday, April 19 for system updates. 

For inquiries: Hakubamura Toshokan (:Hakuba Library) TEL: 0261-72-5200 

Art and  
Culture 

Performances 
 

Venue: Wing 21 



 

If paying by credit card, an additional fee based on the tax amount is required. 

■eLTAX  

〇You can access the local tax payment site from your computer or smartphone 

24/7. (*Some payment ways cannot be selected depending on the time of usage.)  

〇Taxpayers can choose the tax payment method blow 

・Internet Banking ・Credit Card 

・Bank Transfer 

・Pay-easy Payment 

  *Issue a Pay-easy number and pay at ATM with      logo. 

For further 

more info 

◆eLTAX 

https://www.payment.eltax

.lta.go.jp/ 

 

《Credit Card》 Handling Fee 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Deadline for payment of this month 

 

For inquiries: 

Taxation 
Division  
TEL: 

0261-85-0712 
 
 

Hakuba Village 
Office 

Easy Tax Payment 

QR Code payment will start in April 2023 

QR code payments for local taxes begin in April 2023. 

By scanning the QR code printed on the payment slip with 

a smartphone or other device, payment of village taxes can be made  

through the eLTAX website, Apps or at QR code-compatible financial institutions. 

■ Usable tax slips ■ 

Payment slips with eL mark, eL-QR, and payment form 

number (eL number) printed on the surface can be used. 

Tax Amount Handling Fee 

10,000yen or less 37yen（+ Tax） 

10,001yen or more 75yen added for each additional 10000yen  

 

■ Taxes ■ 

Resident Tax 

Fixed Assets Tax 

Light motor Vehicle Tax 

National Health Insurance Tax 

Important Notes for Income 
Declaration 

 
If you don’t declare your income… 
 
・If the income amount is undeclared, cannot 

apply a proper tax amount. 

・Cannot determine the coverage of high 

medical costs. 

・Cannot issue any certificates such as 

income certificates and tax certificates, (only 

if you are resident as if Jan 1st) 

・Cannot receive a proper administration 

support which is determined by income 

declaration 
 
As above, there may be a chance that you 

cannot get a service without declaration 

 

For inquiries: Taxation Division TEL: 0261-85-0712 and Water and Sewer Division TEL: 0261-85-0714 

Issued by Hakuba Village Office (General Affairs Division) TEL: 0261-72-5000 somu@vill.hakuba.lg.jp 
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